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East Ilsley Parish Council 
 
 

MINUTES of the PARISH Council Planning Meeting 

                                   Held on Tuesday 9th April at 7:30pm 

In the Ilsleys Primary School, Church Hill, East Ilsley 
 

Those present: A Sharp (Vice Chairman) Councillor S Meadows, M Cloete (Clerk) 
Councillor C Culver via telephone link 

Members of the public:  one 
 

Minute Reference: 001/090419/P 
 
 
1 Apologies for absence 

Apologies were received from Councillor McGrath 
 
2 Any declarations of pecuniary interest by members or the clerk 

There were none 
 
3 Planning Applications   

To consider the following new application: 
 

19/00750/HOUSE 
 
 
 
 

See More Cottage 
High Street 
East Ilsley 
Newbury 
Berkshire 
RG20 7LE 

Single storey rear extension 
 
 

http://planning.westberks.gov.uk/rpp/index.asp?caseref=19/00750/HOUSE 

           
           No objections were raised, and the application was supported. 
 
 
4 To confirm the appointment of a new Parish Clerk 

The appointment of Mrs Fenella Woods as Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 
was confirmed. 

 
5 Correspondence 

The Clerk advised there had been a request from the East Ilsley Trust Fund for a 
representative from the Parish Council to attend their meetings. Andrew Sharp (vice 
Chairman) confirmed he would be happy to represent the Parish Council. 

 
6 Any other matters arising 

The Clerk enquired if any Councillor wished to attend the meetings for the Downland Practice 
Group. Councillor Culver requested further details of meetings. 
Councillor Culver raised the issue of litter picking in the village and it was agreed this should 
still go ahead although all the equipment from West Berks is not available until May. A date is 
to be agreed. 
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7 To receive any further questions from members of the public. 

A member of the public raised a query regarding the Silent Soldiers which were donated by 
the Residents and Parish Council for the centenary celebrations in 2018. The British Legion 
Parade is to be held at Aldworth in 2019 and the Legion enquired if the silhouettes could be 
used in Aldworth. The consensus from the Parish Council was that as the silhouettes had been 
provided by the residents, by local businesses and also by the Parish Council, these silhouettes 
should remain within East Ilsley. It was suggested that the silhouettes be erected at the village 
pond and at the Church in November and Alan Harris would be approached for his assistance 
with this. 
 
The meeting closed at 20:00 hours. 

 
 
 
Date and time of next scheduled meeting:     Tuesday 14th May at 7:30pm    

                                                                                  at The Ilsleys Primary School.                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

……………………………………………………………                      …………………………… 

Chairman                                                                                                  Date                                 


